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Question:  
Could you give us the figures of the money that was put into the Royal Hobart Hospital by 
the former Howard government during their last term? If you could do provide that for the 
Launceston General Hospital and the north-west hospitals—Burnie and Latrobe hospitals. 
 
Answer: 
Finance is not aware of any instances where the Commonwealth provided direct funding to 
the Royal Hobart, Launceston General, Burnie or Latrobe (Mersey) Hospitals during the term 
of the Government led by Prime Minister Howard. The Commonwealth did however provide 
funding to the Tasmanian State Government to operate its public hospitals through the 
Australian Health Care Agreements (SPP funding). 
 
While it was the Howard Government that committed the Commonwealth to take over the 
funding of Mersey Hospital, the Commonwealth did not take control until  
23 November 2007 during the care taker period of the 2007 federal election. Funding to 
Mersey Hospital did not begin until after the change of Government.  


